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Representative Scott Jiu Wo Kawasaki
Alaska State Legislature


District 9 Fairbanks

House Bill 173
Sponsor Statement

“An Act authorizing the conveyance of certain land of the Alaska Railroad Corporation to the Department of Transportation and Public Facilities; and providing for an effective date."
The Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF) is preparing to reconstruct Illinois Street. This street is a commonly used thoroughfare that is in dire need of reconstruction and expansion. It connects downtown Fairbanks to College Road and the Johansen Expressway, two major arterials, and is a road that is commonly jammed during rush hours. Pedestrian and bicycle facilities are inadequate or entirely absent along this road. 

This project is designed to support efforts to address riverfront enhancements in the area where the corridor crosses the Chena River. Fairbanks residents and commuters would greatly benefit from this road’s reconstruction, which would result in a straighter and wider street, providing for a faster and safer commute.

The Alaska Railroad Act requires legislative approval for this action to proceed. HB 173 provides that authority and specifies the DOT&PF to provide a combination of cash, land of equal value, or a combination of both to the Alaska Railroad Corporation.
There is no outside fiscal impact of this act because DOT&PF costs are part of the construction cost of this project. Both DOT&PF and ARRC support the legislation. 
For the sake of safety, city beautification, efficiency and economic development, I urge you to support this bill.
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